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ERRATUM

This thematic issue of the Medicinski Glasnik 
deals with the diagnosis and treatment of geni-
tourinary tract infections. Out of 13 papers, six 
were presented during the 1st Croatian Congress 
on Urogenital and Sexually Transmitted Infecti-
ons held in Opatija, Croatia, in June 2009. 
The main goal of the thematic issue is to discuss 
the management of genitourinary tract infections, 
with the particular emphasis on bacterial resistan-
ce. The increasing bacterial resistance, especially 
among older antimicrobial drugs, presents new 
clinical and therapeutic dilemmas, which nece-
ssitate a deeper understanding of current and new 
potential strategies. Since urinary tract infections 
(UTIs) in women are a common problem in pri-
mary care settings, treatment of uncomplicated 
UTIs is the main topic of the most authors (Uzu-
nović-Kamberović at al., Tićac at al, Marijan at 
al.). Community-acquired UTIs are caused by 
Escherichia coli in approximately 90% of cases, 
and less commonly, by other Enterobacteriaceae, 
such as Klebsiella spp. and Proteus spp. The cu-
rrent management of acute uncomplicated cysti-

tis is usually empirical, without the use of urine 
culture or susceptibilities testing to guide therapy 
(Škerk and Markotić). However, as with many 
other community-acquired infections, antimicro-
bial resistance to different groups of antibiotics is 
increasing due to the spread and high-level usa-
ge of antibiotics (Culig at al). Knowledge about 
such specific antimicrobial resistance patterns in 
particular geographic areas is of the utmost im-
portance when recommending the most suitable 
antibiotic treatment (Bedenić at al.), 
The second, though not less important goal of 
this issue, is to present new opportunities in dia-
gnostics of the most prevalent infections of geni-
tal tract, chlamydial and human papilloma virus 
(HPV) infections (Ljubin Sternak and Škerk, Ži-
dovec Lepej and Vince, Žele Starčević at al). 
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